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	January 2017


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 109472
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

My request is in regards to Emergency Protection Orders (EPOs). 

I have previously submitted an FOI on EPOs but my request got rejected due to cost. Below I am resubmitting a slimmed down version of my original FOI. 

Please could you send me:

• The monthly figures of Emergency Protection Orders issued from 01 January 2014 – 31 December 2016.

• If the data from quarter 4 (October-December) of 2016 will not be published until a later date please can you inform me of when this information will be available? And if this is the case please can I have the monthly figures of Emergency Protection Orders issued from 01 January 2014 – September 2016

Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested. However, some of this information is exempt from disclosure. 

I have provided the information requested for January 2014 to September 2016 in the attached Excel file. The table shows the number of children involved in Emergency Protection Orders made in England and Wales each month from January 2014 to September 2016. 

The information requested for October to December 2016 is exempt from disclosure under section 22(1) of the FOIA, because it is intended for future publication. 

This is a qualified exemption which means that the decision to disclose the information is subject to the public interest test. When assessing whether or not it was in the public interest to disclose the information to you, we took into account the following factors:

Public interest considerations favouring disclosure

· Releasing the information would be more open and transparent.
Public interest considerations favouring withholding the information
· It is in the public interest to adhere to the existing publication process for official statistics, which includes time for the data to be collated and properly verified before placed in the public domain. This ensures that accurate information is available to all members of the public at the same time. Premature publication could undermine the principle of making the information available to all at the same time through the official publication process.

On balance, I consider the public interest favours withholding the information at this time.

Please be advised the information for October to December 2016 is due to be published on 30 March 2017 and can be accessed via the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/family-court-statistics-quarterly 
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